                 Lawrence Township Trustees                                          Regular

            Wednesday  November 26, 2014
The Trustees of Lawrence Township met in regular session at 7:00PM. in the Charles E. Lundenberger Memorial Meeting Room. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Ritterbeck. All Trustees were present. The minutes of the last meeting and special meeting were approved. The following bills were presented for approval. 

The above bills were approved by the Board and checks were written. Motion by Ritterbeck and seconded by Ackerman to vote for Joyce Fetzer, Perry Township, for OTARMA board of directors for term 2015-2019.  Roll call, Ritterbeck yes, Haueter no, Ackerman yes. Motion by Ackerman and seconded by Hauter to accept Dick Harvey’s resignation from the Zoning Board of Appeals effective 11-21-14. Roll calls Haueter yes, Ritterbeck yes and Ackerman yes.  Trustees with to thank Mr. Harvey for his years of service on the board. Motion by Ackerman and seconded by Haueter to appoint Ron Gauding to the Zoning Board of Appeals. Roll calls Haueter yes, Ritterbeck yes and Ackerman yes. Motion by Ackerman and seconded by Haueter purchase $50 gift cards for the members of the Zoning Commission and the Board of Appeals. Roll calls Haueter yes, Ritterbeck yes and Ackerman yes. Motion by Haueter and seconded by Ackerman to appoint Aaron Salapack to another term on the Zoning Board of Appeals ending 2018. Roll calls Haueter yes, Ritterbeck yes and Ackerman yes. Motion by Ackerman and seconded Ritterbeck to cut down a tree on Dale and Lisa Ousley’s property considered a safety hazard. Roll calls Haueter yes, Ritterbeck yes and Ackerman yes. Motion by Ackerman and seconded by Haueter to pay up to $4,000 to W. E. Quicksall and Assoc. to do site work on 6 acres of the 10 acres of land owned by the fire department for recreational use if the money may be reallocated from the River Park Fund. Roll calls Haueter yes, Ritterbeck yes and Ackerman yes. Motion by Ackerman and seconded by Ritterbeck to close the compost operation 12-1-14 for the season. Roll calls Haueter yes, Ritterbeck yes and Ackerman yes. Trustees received a certified letter from Lawrence Township regarding a zoning appeals hearing. The Board then discussed Township affairs in general and a motion to adjourn was made and so ordered by the Chairman.  

ATTEST:                                                      APPROVED:

______________________, Fiscal Officer  ___________________, Chairman

John P. McClellan.                                       Matthew S. Ritterbeck 
______________________, Trustee            ___________________, Trustee               

Mike Haueter                                                Don Ackerman   
